

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

September 25, 1944

Dr. Forest C. Allen, Director Department of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Pog":

According to "The First Aider", published by the Cramer Chemical Company, September 1944, you have been very successful in controlling athlete's foot by the use of Cramer's Foot and Body Powder. I would appreciate confirmation of this. Do you still use this powder, and would you kindly let me know what you think of it by this time.

I have missed seeing your son and daughter lately; as I recall, your son finished his course and was married and no doubt is off somewhere in the war. It was a pleasure to have your son and daughter with us here at the University of Pennsylvania.

I hope things are going well with them wherever they may be.

With best wishes to you and Mrs. Allen,

Very sincerely yours,

fwl/dic

F. W. Luehring

Director of Professional and Required Physical Education

3000 lbs (as reported) coat Did you use such a large amount? Frid.

Or are these tor many zeros in the bigures?